

working with you

RECEIVED **February 2, 2021**

REGION OF PEEL OFFICE OF THE REGIONAL CLERK

To: Chair and Members

of Regional Council

Date: February 1, 2021

From: Andrea Warren Subject: Truck Traffic on Highway 50

Resolution Number 2020-1124

Public Works

CC: Janice Baker, Executive

> Leadership Team, Terry Ricketts, Joe Avsec, Sean Carrick, Stephanie Jurrius

At the December 17, 2020 Special Regional Council meeting, the matter with respect to the truck traffic on Highway 50 was referred to staff with a request to report back to Regional Council regarding a potential meeting with stakeholders such as the Region of Peel, Region of York, City of Vaughan, Caledon OPP and the Ministry of Transportation, to discuss solutions to reduce traffic and road fatalities (Resolution 2020-1124).

Further to Council's directions, a multi-jurisdictional meeting has been arranged and is scheduled to take place on February 16, 2021 at 2:30pm via Teams. An agenda will be circulated prior to the meeting. Representatives from the following agencies will be in attendance:

- **Regional Chair**
- Region of Peel
- Region of York
- City of Vaughan
- York Regional Police
- Peel Regional Police
- Ontario Provincial Police
- **MTO Representatives**

Please feel free to contact me if you have questions in the meantime.

Thank you,

Andrea Warren MCIP, RPP, PMP

Commissioner of Public Works, Interim

Office: 905-791-7800 #4395

REFERRAL TO _ RECOMMENDED DIRECTION REQUIRED _ RECEIPT RECOMMENDED ✓